

## RRAT COMMITTEE MEETING

Wednesday 1<sup>st</sup> August 2012

**Venue :** Drag Club rooms - 17 Yarrowee St Currajong

**Date :** 1st August 2012

**Present :** Mick Watts, Jayden Watts, Shane Dee, Karla Hewitt, Tim Hewitt, David Crosbie, Nadine Roots, Scott Roots, Gary Ellem

**Visitors :** Nil

**Meeting opens :** 7.10 PM

**Apologies :** Mrs Clifford.

**Minutes from previous meeting :** Tabled

**Motion moved that they be accepted :** Shane Dee

**Seconded :** Scott Roots

**Carried :** Unanimously

**Motion to accept new members :** Michael Watts

**Seconded :** Shane Dee

**Carried :** Unanimously

**Correspondence Out :** Nil

**Correspondence in : Invoices:**

QAS meeting 12/05/12 \$1644.48;  
Interclub riders levy \$225.00;  
Choice computers \$232.00;  
Transponder brackets AMB \$362.06;  
Next Media \$385.00;  
MQ I book OML's \$440.00;  
Air Fares commentator \$271.00.  
MQ closed to club Rnd 2 riders levy \$145.00;  
MQ two books OML's \$880.00.  
Peter Dodic Accountant \$990.00

**Treasurer :**

Treasurer's report tabled and available for perusal . Balance of cash book \$ 7429.78 . Invoices for QAS and 5 TKC track hires from 2011 and 2012 and above invoices still outstanding on this balance.

**Business arising from previous meeting;**

President mentions the success of the last meetings timing with Donna Cusson taking on the job only to have to leave, with others getting a crash course in operating the system . Reinforces the need for volunteers to learn how to operate the system. Thanks competitors for their patience.

### **Business:**

- 1. Committee will contact** Michael Mounthey to see how far he has progressed with the proposed static display at the Willows Shopping Centre. in an effort to promote the RRAT . Secretary will contact Michael to see how he has progressed.
- 2. Committee Thanks** Brian warner in his efforts to raise funds for the TT \$1250.00 to date with another \$500.00 possible.
- 3. Committee thanks** Mark and Maxine Youman for their efforts in securing a reef trip, seafood platter and bottle Bundaberg rum to be raffled for the TT. President asks members to try and sell tickets, they are available from the secretary.
- 4. Track set up** for the TT will take place on Thursday the 16<sup>th</sup> in the afternoon, committee asks if you can spare some time to come out and help. David Crosbie from the floor offers to help.

### **New Business:**

- 6. Junior Motard money** was made available from MQ Motard sub-committee , for those wishing to nominate for the Motard round in Mareeba 4th/5th August . Members present where asked why they did not nominate, the consensus being the event was only a demonstration, and not a Queensland Title, and with the constraints on family budgets there are meetings closer to home.
- 7. With only 4 Senior Motard nominations** for the TT, the class will be combined and scored separately with Class B and run from the front of the grid - this was also used at the last Club to Club round ., with the F3 class .
- 8. 2012 financials** are back from the accountant, will be available at the AGM.
- 9. Maxine Youman** has submitted a T-Shirt design for consideration with a view for all funds raised to be donated to Jack Miller in an effort to keep him racing in Europe.
- 10. Club stalwart John Blight** could be making a return to help out at the TT.
- 11. Hotrodders** have their annual HOT AUGUST NIGHTS coming up on Saturday the 25<sup>th</sup> August. Great night of entertainment at the club rooms with up to 1500 people taking part in the street party.
- 12. Officials seminars** will be held in Ingham on the last weekend in August .

**Meeting closed 7.53**

**Next meeting Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> September 2012**